
Nielsen Park 
Rob Brodribb 

The park overall is looking quite good. A new localised area of Cats claw was found in the southern 
section bringing the total known infestations to 3. This is the largest and while still localised will be 
the most difficult to eradicate. 

Now there is improved understory in the southern section we will progressively remove lantana in 
the SE corner. It was the consistent home to white browed scrub wrens. So loathe to interfere until 
now. 

Averaging 3 volunteers/ session with up to 6 maximum. 

Hope to run "come and learn about the park" tour for neighbours in April/May 2025 

Thanks to Greg Lukes who led a number of weeding sessions when I wasn't available. 

  


